Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

December 5, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, December 5, 2016, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Maelee and Josie Hawkins, Dianne Wilson, Bruce and Lynn Hawkins, Jeramey Osborn and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
President Summers presented outgoing Councilman Hawkins with a Certificate of Achievement and Appreciation for his 12 years as a Council member.  
The minutes from the special meeting held November 14, 2016 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Wininger.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfer from General Fund, Sheriff, Other Services & Charges, Telephone-$1,500 to General Fund, Sheriff, Supplies, Official Records & Police Supplies-$1,200 and Uniforms-$300.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the following transfer from General Fund, Prosecutor, Other Services & Charges, Depositions-$500 to General Fund, Prosecutor, Supplies, Office Supplies-$500.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfer from General Fund, Veteran Service Officer, Other Services & Charges, Postage-$28 to General Fund, Veteran Services Officer, Supplies, Office Supplies-$28.  Councilman Hawkins made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve the following transfers from General Fund, Circuit Court, Personal Services, Pro-Tempe-$200, Transcripts/Depositions-$500; Supplies, Office Supplies-$400; Other Services & Charges, Psychiatric/Medical-$200, Postage-$200, Travel-$500, Maintenance Contracts-$500 and Contract Services-$2,000 to General Fund, Circuit Court, Capital Outlay, Equipment-$4,500. Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.   All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Sheriff Roush informed the Council that the Additional Appropriation submitted for inmate medical was not needed.  Invoices for services will not be received until 2017.  
Sheriff Roush submitted a comparison analysis of the number of Inmates per Corrections Officers with other counties similar in size to Martin County.  During a recent Jail Inspection it was recommended by the inspector to have a NIC Staffing Analysis completed.  Sheriff Roush submitted the report with recommendations at the last Council meeting.  Due to the lack of staff, he currently has over 4 ½ months of compensation time due to employees.  If additional staff is hired, he believes it would save money because current employees would not have compensation time accrue and would be able to take vacation and personal days.  After a brief discussion, the Council all verbally agreed that once the budget order is issued, the Sheriff would hire one Corrections Officer in 2017.  

Due to staffing issues, Auditor Roush prepared and submitted an Amended Salary & Wage Ordinance for the Prosecutor for a Part Time Employee.  Councilwoman Gee approved the Amended 2016 County Ordinance for Salaries and Wages 2016-28 for Prosecutor Part Time with a maximum of $8.75 per hour.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the 2017 Salary Ordinance for Martin County Employees, 2016-29.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Council Stiles made a motion to approve Resolution 2016-27, Council Meeting Dates for 2017.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Stiles questioned Sheriff Roush of the possibility of sharing duties between the Animal Control Officer and the Corrections Officer.  The Animal Control Officer will only be used for animal issues.  Sheriff Roush will begin the interview process this month for a Part Time Animal Control Officer with a start date of January 1, 2017.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, thanked those who came to the Open House held last Thursday.  She also informed the Council of her office space being used as a Regional AA meeting site.  

Councilman Hawkins thanked the Council for the last 12 years and wished them well in the upcoming years.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:27 pm with a motion made by Councilman Hawkins and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, January, 9, 2017.    
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